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ENHANCING PINE BROOK HILLS…
THE FLOOD MEMORIAL IS BECOMING A REALITY 

By Mike Von Hatten

You’ve probably noticed that the corner of Linden and South Cedar Brook is taking shape thanks to the efforts and teamwork of 
many volunteers. The excavation and hardscape that was needed on the site to create the memorial is almost complete. Landscaping 
and installation of the memorial features is soon to come. Completion of the project is planned for late August, so that it can be 
dedicated near the fifth anniversary of the 2013 flood.

Tim Triggs led the effort to install an irrigation system for the PBH entry sign on Linden. The system will be expanded to serve the 
memorial site, as well. Special thanks to Glennis Walters and Steve Smith for providing a water source.

If you would like to help on this project or other enhancement efforts, contact Mike Von Hatten (mvhconsultant@earthlink.net). 
Several additional work days are planned over the next couple of months. If you’d like to support the effort financially, tax deductible 
donations may be made to the PBH Community Fund and specified for use on this project. 
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THANKS TO THESE SPRING 2018 VOLUNTEERS:


